Selectmen’s Meeting Minutes

July 30, 2014

Memorial Hall

9:00am
Call to order:  Chairman Payne called the meeting to order.  Other members present: Bob Manners.

The purpose of the meeting was to interview candidates for the Treasurer’s position.

Screening Committee Members: Treasurer, Robert Taylor, Accountant, Joyce Muka, Town Administrator, Terry Narkewicz
Appointments:

9:00 am  Lynn Sibley, Whatley, MA - Lynn currently serves as the Town Administrator, Town Clerk and Emergency Management Director for the Town of Whately.  Although short-term, when Whately’s Treasurer/Collector resigned, Lynn filled that position for a two month period. Although she has never performed payroll functions, she is familiar with the software and does not believe it will be a challenge to learn.  If hired, she would leave her role as Town Administrator.  She is available to training immediately. 

9:30 am  Angel Bragdon, Shelburne, MA – Angelina is currently employed as a part-time Treasurer for the Mohawk Trail and Hawlemont School District.  Although she has no direct payroll experience, she is responsible for balancing bank statements, making deposits, and completing quarterly reports.  If offered the position, she would not be available to begin training until late August.  The town’s payroll and vendor warrant schedule conflicts with the School District.  She is unsure how she would resolve that conflict.
10:00 am  Kristi Nartowicz, Colrain, MA – Kristi is currently serving as Treasurer in the towns of Heath, Leyden, Rowe, and Colrain.  She is familiar with the town’s payroll software program; she is experienced in tax title proceedings, use of Excel, and borrowing.  If hired, she would give up one of her towns in order meet Shelburne’s needs.  When asked about salary requirements, she indicated that she would expect to receive the current Treasurer’s salary.  Mondays and Wednesdays work best for Kristi.

10:30 am  Allan Kidston, Cummington, MA – is currently serving as the Treasurer for the Town of Goshen.  He has experience with payroll; excel spreadsheets, tax title proceedings, and borrowing.  Before accepting the position, he would like to see a copy of the Auditor’s management letter.  If hired for the position, he would expect the full salary.  He is available on Tuesdays and Thursdays.
Upon completion of the interviews, members of the Screening Committee discussed the merits of each applicant.  Following the discussion, Committee members identified Lynn Sibley and Kristi Nartowicz as the top two candidates.
Deliberation continued while the Committee weighed the advantages of both Sibley and Nartowicz.  When the discussion concluded, Bob Manners presented a two-part motion: to offer the position to Lynn Sibley at an hourly rate of $19.00; should Lynn decide not accept the position, the town would then offer the position to Kristi Nartowicz at an hourly rate of $20 per hour.  John seconded the motion.  Motion passed.
Adjournment – Bob presented a motion to adjourn the meeting at 11:25 am.  John seconded the motion.  Motion passed.

Respectfully submitted,

Terry Narkewicz

Town Administrator

